
Agenda Item: 14.

MEMORANDUM

TO THE BOARD:

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report 

DATE: January 4, 2018

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager



A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS: The Information and Education Department 
highlights for the month of December 2017 are attached for your review. 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS:

1. The Regional Conservation Partnership Program recently announced its 2018 funding 
projects by state and The District was awarded $4,460,000 in federal funding for its WP1 
flood control reservoir project! Obviously, this means that over four million dollars of 
funding will be saved by our local taxpayers. This funding will undoubtedly move our 
project timeline to get projects completed that protect the safety of our citizens and our 
economy. The funding announcement is attached. 

2. The District received the final numbers on the net savings to the taxpayers of the Papio NRD 
for the last bond refinancing action of $289,564.00.  From 2015 until the present, the District 
bond refinancing efforts have netted a total savings to the taxpayers of the District of 
$3,664,862.47. A summary of financing results is attached for your review.  

3. The American Public Works Association (APWA) announced its award-winning projects of 
2017, which included the Big Papio Levee Culverts project by Papio NRD, FYRA 
Engineering and Nelson & Rock Contracting, Inc. Thirteen storm sewer crossings through 
the levee were replaced or rehabilitated to maintain the long-term stability of the levees that 
protect the Omaha area. A photo taken at the awards ceremony is attached. 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 
SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 
indicating construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the 
month of December 2017 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me 
if you have any questions.

D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 
current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of December 15, 
2017, is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have 
any questions, please feel free to contact me.

E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The next Papillion 
Creek Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting is scheduled for January 25, 2018.
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